

November 2, 2011

Welch & Rushe 391 Prince George's Boulevard Upper Marlboro, MD 20774

Attn: David Welch

Re: 09.128, Modernization of the Mary Switzer

Bldg Phase II

Dear Mr. Welch:

I would like to thank you and your staff for the hard work, level of expertise and devotion to total client satisfaction at the Mary Switzer project. Welch & Rushe has performed above and beyond the expectations in such a demanding change driven GSA renovation environment. Key leaders Steve Partain, Dale Dean, and Josh Graves all have played a giant role in our success throughout this project. They have all shown the utmost professionalism and devotion to duty. In coming months, we hope to complete all change orders and effectively complete the project, which by in large will require your teams continued support.

Thank you again and I look forward to continuing our current working relationship with Welch & Rushe and in the future on upcoming projects.

Very truly yours,

GRUNLEY CONSTRUCTION CO. INC.

Michael Fadrowski Senior Superintendent

Cc: file

Jim Christian